MARCH TOWN COUNCIL
Minutes of a Christmas Lights Working Party Meeting held in The Skoulding Suite at March Town Hall on Monday 16th June 2014 at 7.45pm.

Present:
Chairman 

BM Keane

Councillors
TEW Quince

A Pugh



SR Court

CC Owen

RF Skoulding

MW Purser



Members
  
Clinton Elkin

Sue Beer







Rachel Burry

David Doe







Patsy Brewin

Eddie Osgathorp



Town Clerk

Clive Lemmon
Apologies:
Apologies were received from Les Powell, Edna Osgathorp, Kirsty Burnham, Bill & Dian Boulton, Malcolm George and Sylvia Keane.
Minutes:
The minutes of the meeting held on 17th February 2014 were reviewed and approved.
Financial Matters:
The Clerk presented the Income and Expenditure Account for the 2013 activities and detailed the current financial situation.
Matters Arising & Tasks to be Undertaken:
1. Date agreed for 2014 “switch-on” to be Friday 28th November 2014.
2. CL confirmed that he had notified all interested parties of the above date in late January 2014. These persons are as follows:
a) Mike Chapman re erection & removal of Xmas tree and road closure. Further notification regarding the erection and removal of the tree was made in mid-April 2014 in accordance with instructions previously received.  
b) Lisa Hedges re fair rides (07860 962077).

c) John Whitehead re MC duties (07789 555590).

d) Duncan Partington re music (01945 880097). This was confirmed on 27th January 2014. 
e) Ridgeons re loan of steps (662000).

f) Oliver Cromwell Hotel re use of hotel for Father Christmas’ departure (Robert Skoulding 07733 008448).

g) John Thomas re loan of lorry (01945 450555).  
h) Lions Club (re provision of sleigh, including transport thereof) and Mark Purser (re high visibility jackets).
i) New Horizons (Dan Horn / Robert Mitchell) re loan of Bus for Grotto. This was confirmed as OK on 28th January 2014.

3. It was noted that collection days for 2014 had agreed as follows:

a) Saturday 6th September 2014 – bag-packing at Sainsbury’s.                                                                                                                                   
Saturday 25th October 2014 – tin collection at Tesco’s. 
It was also agreed that promotional material should be considered for the forthcoming year. CL was still awaiting details from KW and MWP regarding the most suitable source of supply.
4. It was agreed that a maximum of £6,500 be paid out to helpers for 2014. 
5. CL previously reported that for 2011 and onwards, Whiting and Partners have advised that all persons receiving payments should sign a receipt acknowledging that they are responsible for their own tax and national insurance if applicable.
6.   Reminders for coming year: obtaining PRS License, ordering Christmas tree, refurbishing / replacing certain electrical fittings, obtaining barriers, arranging for someone to switch on the lights, organising Shop Window Competition etc. The tree was ordered from Elveden Farms, and confirmed, on 21st January 2014. Delivery will be at 10am on Friday 21st November 2014, and its removal has been arranged for Tuesday 6th January 2015. 
7. It was reported that, in general, all meetings would be held on the 3rd Monday of the month. Initially this would be bi-monthly, rising to monthly later in the year.
8. It was also reported that, once again, March Town Council had committed £17,500 in its 2014/2015 budget for Christmas-related expenditure.

9. It was agreed that the British Legion Ladies Section and the Waterman’s Club should be allowed to have stalls at the 2014 event if they so wished.
10. It was agreed that Kim Winterton (FDC Licensing Manager) should be invited to attend all future meetings.

11. The Clerk reported that two letters of complaint had been received from the Lions Club concerning the Chief Steward (MWP). It was also noted that Mark Purser had given written notice of his immediate resignation as Chief Steward. It was agreed that the Committee should accept his resignation, and he was thanked for his past efforts. It was also agreed that Andrew Pugh should take over this role.
12. The Clerk reported that he had received an e-mail from Hannah Auffret of Kent Memorials to ask whether the Committee would consider hanging sponsored baubles on the Christmas tree in memory of lost loved ones. Following lengthy discussions, it was agreed that this would be totally impractical when taking into consideration the cost of hiring a cherry-picker solely for that purpose. This information was conveyed to Hannah on 21st January 2014.
13. Clinton Elkin was asked if he could investigate the possibility and associated costs of remote control time-switches - in abeyance.
14. The safety problem of Father Christmas throwing sweets into the audience was discussed. It was felt that the best solution to minimise risk was to only purchase soft sweets and to make a public announcement prior to the throwing thereof.

15. It was agreed that a different route for Father Christmas’ arrival should be considered. CL would make enquiries of the Police, and BMK /TQ would discuss with the Lions Club. The Clerk reported that he had met with Sgt Martin Monger on 28th January 2014 and he was in agreement with the proposed change. The Lions, however, were not so keen, and were also going to arrange a meeting with the Police (this has been arranged for 24th June 2014). This situation would be discussed in greater detail at a future meeting, although Bernard Keane and Trevor Quince were asked to report back to the Clerk immediately after the Lions meeting with the police.
16. In Elwyn Road, it was thought that the road closure should be moved further back so that it was adjacent to Cornerstone Practice. This would make it much more user-friendly for cars to manoeuvre round if they had missed the earlier signs.

17. Improved communications for stewards (including circularisation of mobile phone numbers) to be instigated for current year.

18. Trevor Quince and David Doe volunteered to repeat their seasonal duties for 2014.

19. Particular thanks were extended to the Air Cadets for all their assistance. 
20. Sue Beer and CL will discuss the 2014 replacement programme and budgetary requirements during the next few weeks.
21. It was agreed that Mencap should be approached by AP to ascertain whether one of their members would like to switch-on this year’s lights. This has been done and more detail will be provided nearer the time.
22. The lights erectors have requested that their names / phone numbers are not put on Facebook this year – contact to be made with them only via Committee members or Councillors. 

23. New fittings will possibly be required on the Elwyn Road street lights.

24. Although Kim Winterton had stated that she would be at this meeting, she was not in attendance. It was agreed that CL should e-mail her to ascertain whether she could attend the next meeting. It was felt that discussions regarding SAG would assist the Committee greatly, and confirmation needed to be obtained that KW was prepared to continue to act as our SAG representative.

25. Robert Skoulding stated that he was prepared to donate a trophy for the best decorated private house. It was agreed that  this would need to be advertised through the local press and that interested houses would have to apply for entry to alleviate any problems associated with judging.
Date of Next Meeting: 
Monday 21st July 2014 at 7.45pm in The Skoulding Suite at March Town Hall. 
There being no further business, the meeting closed at 8.20pm.
Councillor CC Owen   ………………………………………… 7th July 2014.

Mayor of March.
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